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Penkivil Precinct Minutes.
MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE PENKIVIL PRECINCT HELD AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 28th JUNE 2004 IN WAVERLEY COUNCIL CHAMBERS.

Chairperson: Kerrie Lee

Secretary: Gersha Shteyman

In Attendance: Constable Jane Heffernan (7.30pm – 7.45pm), Councillor Richard Davidson, Councillor George Copeland, Community Liaison Officer Nicole Stevens.

24 names are in the attendance book. 

The meeting commenced at 7.30pm.

The chairperson welcomed and thanked everyone for coming.

1. Police Report. 

It was reported that crime is quite low for this area.

It was reported that in the last couple of days, there has been a spate of vehicle airbags stolen, particularly from Toyota cars.

There is regular RBT in this area, which is very successful.

Break and Enter in a house in Bon Accord Avenue, Tuesday 15th June. Brick thrown through window and belongings stolen. If you know or saw anything – call Police.

Sunday 20th June – 10am – a black Pitbull terror attacked another woman’s dogs whilst out walking. Call Council Rangers or Police if see there is an incident involving a dog attack.

Eastern Suburbs police had a charity golf day recently and raised $28,000 for the Wairoa Special School.

7.45pm Constable Heffernan left the meeting.

2. Matters arising from the last meeting.

Kerrie Lee apologised for the fact that there were no minutes from the last meeting. They will be available before the August meeting.

Public Access to Waverley Park no.1 Oval

In relation to motion in March 2004 meeting – Penkivil Precinct request Waverley Council to immediately, without delay, manicure existing outer oval and spread between 120-150 tonnes of sandy loam and bring the outer oval up to the standard of the inner oval.

The response from Geoff Reinhard – Director of Beach, Park and Recreation was that the motion is noted and:

There is a plan to upgrade Ovals No. 2 & 3 which will involve leveling of the ground, topdressing and returfing. This, however, will not be undertaken till Spring this year for several reasons –

· We are upgrading the lights around the oval and this needs to be done before the playing surface can be improved. 

· To allow football clubs and competitions to use the oval till the remainder of the season without interference. 

· For optimum improvement any regenerating of the surface should be linked to the growing season. 

· We expect this will substantially improve the quality of the surface but to maintain it to the standard of Oval No 1 (required for cricket matches) is not realistic or necessary. The additional costs would be substantial and the ground is only really used by the football codes during the winter. 

Road Closures for Private Events

In relation to motion in March 2004 meeting – Penkivil Precinct requests that Waverley Council under no circumstances approve road closures for private events.

The response from Dan Joannides – Manager, Technical Services was that the motion is noted and:

These requests (for road closure) are placed on the Traffic Committee agenda and if a Precinct has a view they should respond accordingly. A "blanket" refusal cannot be implemented.

Yeshiva property, Flood Street

Two related issues are currently being investigated by Council: use of an area for accommodation that is not appropriate and does not have approval, and the other is the use of a property for a Synagogue, which hasn’t been approved for that use. Council will report back to the precinct on their findings. 

Council is about to issue a number of order on Yeshiva Property – mainly in relation to fire safety and usage.

Nicole Stevens urged the Precinct that it is extremely important that people lodge complaints with Council (either Mark Featherstone 9369 8012 or herself 9369 8139) so that there is a record of complaints and issues.

This generated further discussion on the issue of open-air concerts for special events.

Motion. Council should never give permission for anyone to have open-air concerts in a residential area.

Motion proposed by Sam Spitzer and seconded by Frank Ormsby. Motion lost.

Motion. Council should never give permission for anyone to have an open-air concert in a residential area in the evening after 6pm.

Motion proposed by Carolyn Evans and seconded Alan Kennedy. Motion carried.

3. Abandoned Shopping Trolleys.

Phone number provided to ring for abandoned shopping trolleys in the street – 1800 641 497. Residents who report abandoned trolleys have an opportunity of winning $1,000.

4. Bed tax proposal for tourist areas in the municipality.

Alan Kennedy raised this issue for discussion as some way for Council to raise money. A lot of Council money is soaked up by tourists and maintenance of the beach area. GST is collected which goes straight to the Federal Government and is redistributed to State Governments but Local Government doesn’t end up with much. 

Some means needs to be taken to redistribute some of the money back to local Council. Many say this will increase prices and less tourists will come – but not necessarily so. The funds raised could be used to arrange accommodation for the area and fund policing of backpacker places.

Discussion about the way to collect this money – quite problematical.

Residents discussed different ways Council could gain some money from Tourism, other than a bed tax ie levying businesses.

Motion. Precinct support Council’s move to retrieve some of the money raised by tourism to maintain the infrastructure in the municipality in cooperation with other local council areas with a high tourist density.

Motion proposed by Alan Kennedy and seconded Chris Bertinshaw. Motion carried.

Motion. That the above motion be taken to the next Combined Precincts meeting.

Motion proposed by Alan Kennedy and seconded by Frank Ormsby. Motion carried.

5. Traffic Issues

No Traffic Representative at meeting to give a traffic report.

Traffic lights outside Council Chambers has been started – not sure when will be finished.

Draft plan of Bondi Junction plan (which includes traffic plan) – available for people to look at. Look up on Council website, Bondi Junction website (www.bondijunction.com.au) or contact Nicole Stevens.

Now there are parking metres all throughout Bondi Junction CBD, people that work in Bondi Junction are parking in Bondi residential areas that have no parking restrictions. This is providing a traffic hazard as well as limiting where residents can park. One example given was Waverley Crescent.

Councillor George Copeland responded that there had been a parking survey completed proposing preferential residential parking and the results indicated that most responders wanted to keep the status quo. Kerrie Lee responded that many residents had indicated that they did not even receive the parking survey in their letterbox and that in future something needs to be done to ensure that people receive the parking survey. Councillor George Copeland said that a new parking survey could happen later after Westfield is finished.

Motion. Precinct calls on Council to re-survey all residents in the Flood St, Old South Head Rd and Bondi Rd triangle to ascertain whether some form of residential parking is needed once Westfield is fully operational.

Motion proposed by Chris Bertinshaw and seconded by Ellen Lidden. Motion carried.

6. General Business

Bus Service on Bondi Road

Residents complained that there is still the issue of buses on Bondi Road near Post Office stops – both from the beach and to the beach – quite often being full.

It was reported that this is out of Council’s hand and a matter of the STA. The Traffic Committee needs to lobby STA.

It was suggested that buses should terminate and start in Denham Street like they used to and this could alleviate some of the problem. However, this can be a problem because there is only so many buses in any one area (an issue of resources). It was suggested that Council also has to be proactive in enforcing in the DA process – enforcing more parking places and reduce developments if not enough parking or public transport.

Motion. Penkivil Precinct requests Council put together a strategic plan to deal with the parking and public transport issues for now and for the next ten years.

Motion proposed by Carolyn Evans and seconded by Alan Kennedy. Motion carried.

Motion. The Precinct calls once again on the STA to reinstate buses originating and terminating in Denham Street to Bondi Junction as well as the L82 bus stop corner of Flood Street.

Motion proposed by Deanne Carmoen and seconded by Alan Kennedy. Motion carried.

Meeting time

Earlier Councillor Richard Davidson had raised the issue that Precinct meetings would be better starting at 7pm rather than 7.30pm. This was raised in the meeting but majority of people present did not support this idea.

Angle parking on Ocean Street

The unsafe angle parking instituted on Ocean Street was once again raised. The Precinct requested the Council revisit the issue of angle parking in light of the recent accident.

 

Meeting closed at 9.15pm.

Next meeting Monday 9th August 2004.
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